
 

Be Safe 
 

Be Respectful 
 

Be a Good Learner 

Term 4 - Week 8 – Friday 1 December 2023 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 6 December Presentation assemblies 

Friday 8 December Student reports will be sent home 

Monday 11 December  Year 6 Graduation & Farewell 

Thursday 14 December End of Year Picnic Day 

Friday 15 December 
Talent Quest 
Last day of school 2023 

School Rules 

Fairfield West Public School 
Palmerston Rd, Fairfield West. 2165 

Phone: 9604 5568 
Email: fairfieldw-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

SCHOOL WEBSITE 
https://fairfieldw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

@fairwest 

mailto:fairfieldw-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://fairfieldw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/


        

 

Dear parents and carers 
 

End of Year events 

The end of the 2023 school year is quickly approaching and we are excited about the many fun 
and engaging activities planned for students over the coming weeks, such as Presentation 
assemblies, Year 6 Graduation and farewell, Picnic Days, and Talent Quest. Keep an eye out for 
the week 10 newsletter that will be filled with photos of these events. 
 

2024 Planning 
The executive is currently looking at student enrolments for 2024 so class sizes can be organised. 
If you are going on a holiday before the end of the year or leaving during the break and not 
returning until after the school year begins, please complete the slip at the end of the newsletter 
and return it to the front office as soon as possible. You can also call the office on 96045568 and 
inform an office staff member. We need to know this information so we can keep your placement 
open.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 News from the Principal – Genelle Goldfinch 
 

W I L L  Y O U R  C H I L D  B E  A B S E N T  F R O M  S C H O O L  A T  T H E  E N D  O F  T E R M  4 ?  

The last day of school is Friday 15 December 2023. If you know your child will not be at school 
at the end of term but will return for the 2024 school year, please contact the office to state the 
date/s of absence and reason. An ‘Application for Exemption from Attendance’ (available from 
the office) MUST be submitted if your child is going to be absent. 
 

Is your child leaving Fairfield West Public School? 
In order to plan our classes for next year, it is vital we know the number of students who will be 
enrolled at our school in 2024. Please inform the office if your child is not returning to Fairfield 
West Public School next year or will be returning after Thursday 1 February 2024. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

NOTICE OF STUDENT LEAVING 
(Please give to office) 

 
My child _____________________of class ________WILL NOT BE returning to Fairfield West 

Public School next year. Their last day will be __________________. The school they will attend 

next year is ____________________________________________. 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

NOTICE OF STUDENT RETURNING AFTER 1 February 2024 
(Please give to office) 

 
My child _______________________of class ___________will be returning to Fairfield West 
Public School next year but will return after Thursday 1 February due to 
_______________________________. They will return on ______________. 
  (reason)      (date)  
 
Parent/carer signature _____________________________ 
 
 



 
 
 
Out of School Hours (OOSH) Care – feedback required. 
Currently several students access the Out of School Hours care at King Park Public School and 
a minibus brings them to Fairfield West PS before school and collects them after school. If you 
currently use this facility, or think you may use it in 2024, please click on the following link and 
complete a quick survey. https://surveys.education.nsw.gov.au/s3/Parent-Survey   

 
School Uniforms 
Students are expected to wear black school shoes when wearing the school uniform. The shoes 
should not have any other colours on them. When you go shopping for new shoes for 2024, please 
purchase shoes that are completely black.  
 
COVID-19 - Stay home if unwell  
COVID-19 is still active in the community. While COVID-19 remains an unpredictable virus, NSW 
Health advises that COVID-19 will continue to present a health risk to the community. Accordingly, 
schools will continue to implement baseline COVID-smart measures to help reduce the risk of 
transmission for students and staff members. If your child does test positive to COVID-19, please 
let the school know. Please make sure you answer phone calls from the school in case we are 
contacting you about your child becoming ill at school. If your phone number has changed, please 
let the school office know on 9604 5568.  
 

Kindergarten enrolments – BEING TAKEN NOW 
If you have a child who needs to start Kindergarten in 2024 please complete an online enrolment 
as soon as possible or you can also come to the school for a paper enrolment form. It is never 
too early to enrol and enrolling early will assist the school to prepare transition programs. 
For enrolment you will need to bring:  

• Child’s original birth certificate or passport.  

• Proof of address e.g., original of council rates notice, residential lease or electricity account. 

• Parents born overseas please bring original passport or citizenship papers.  

• Current Immunisation History Statement  
 
Staff Learning 
Not only do the students spend their days learning, but so do all the staff at FWPS. Over the past 
two weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning opportunities: 

- Full day Anti Racism Officer Training – Assistant Principal C&I and one teacher   

- Full day Strategic School Improvement – Principal, three Deputy Principals, four Assistant 

Principals, two Assistant Principals C&I and one Assistant Principals I&S 

- Full Day SpellEx – Assistant Principal and – Assistant Principal C&I 

- One hour social media professional learning – Assistant Principal C&I 

- Two hours new 3-6 curriculum – Assistant Principal, Assistant Principal C&I and six 

teachers 

- School Leadership Institute – Principal 

All staff professional learning ensures that the highest quality of education is provided to all 
students at FWPS. 
 

Genelle Goldfinch 
Principal 
I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on which I 
work, live and visit. 
 
 
 
 

 News from the Principal – Continued 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsurveys.education.nsw.gov.au%2Fs3%2FParent-Survey&data=05%7C01%7CTRACY.FUNNELL%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ce41854d6380048bf41fa08dbebd43300%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638363069013155887%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=DYp3E3bMHLfjzkxjZDbmIbRywHamKa%2Fa4VV3%2F9HFCoY%3D&reserved=0
https://fairfieldw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class Report – 5H 

  

 
 



 
 

 
Horsley Zone Summer PSSA 

 
 

Fairfield West Upcoming Fixtures 
 

*** Summer PSSA competition has concluded for the year *** 
 

Fairfield West PSSA Results 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Round 12 
17 November 

Round 13 
24 November 
Washed Out 

Jnr Newcombe ball v King Park Lost 0-15  
0-15 1-15 

Snr Newcombe ball v King Park Lost 4-15  
3-15 4-15 

 

Jnr Cricket v Smithfield WON 72-41 
Snr Cricket v Smithfield Lost 62-64 

 

Jnr Girls AFL v GPK Lost 12-16 
Snr Girls AFL v GPK Lost 7-47 

 

Jnr Boys T-Ball v Smithfield WON 12-8  

Snr Boys Touch v William Stimson WOF 5-0 
Snr Girls Touch v William Stimson WOF 5-0 

 

Sport News 
 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Please come and join in the activities in the Community Cottage. A range of activities are available 

so please contact Rania 0492 842 572 if you are interested. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are interested in a Citizenship test preparation group – call Rania 0492 842 572 

 

Tuesdays 9.00am-11.00am 
 

Thursday 9.00am-11.00am 
  

 Thursdays 2pm 

 

Community Hub 
 

Monday 4 December 9.30am 
See the flyer on the following page 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community News 
 

Community News 
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Attendance 
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School Uniforms 
 


